
 

V O L U M E  N O .  X I  I S S U E  N O .  8  

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

  
Nominations Wanted 2 

Polio Event Oct. 6 
Jennifer Jones, RI 

3 

TRF Matching Program 4 

Golden Trowel Awards 5 

Membership Bulletin 6 

TRF Grant Recipients 7 

Toastmasters & Rotary 8 

Marshall Rotary Club 9 

District DREAM Team 10 

S. Haven Pancake Bkfst 11 

Types of Rotary Clubs 12 

Types of Clubs/ 
Marshall Rotary Club 

13 

RI Convention, Taiwan 14 

Contest/Calendar 15 

July Attendance    16 

 District 6360 Gazette 
S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 0  

District Governor 
Nathan Triplett &  

Sarah Triplett 
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Finding Inspiration and Getting to Work 
 

Especially in these extraordinary times, amidst unprecedented challenges for our or-
ganization, our communities, and our world, it is important to take time to celebrate 
milestones. In recent weeks, the Rotary family experienced two such milestones of 
particular note: the nomination of our organization’s first woman Rotary International 
President and the certification of the continent of Africa as polio free.  
 

In recent years, Rotary has rightly emphasized ensuring that our membership reflects 
the diversity of our communities and prioritizing inclusion in the work of our clubs, the 
district, and Rotary International. The RI Board of Directors recently voted to create a 
Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Task Force to put forth a plan for meaningful action 
that creates measurable, lasting change throughout Rotary. In addition, a stubborn 
glass ceiling was shattered last month when the Nominating Committee selected Jen-
nifer Jones, a member of the Rotary Club of Windsor-Roseland, Ontario, Canada, to 
become Rotary International’s president for 2022-2023. She will be the first woman to 
hold that office in our organization’s 115-year history. Jennifer is a long-time friend of 
District 6360 and a superb choice. I hope that Jones’ selection will inspire us all to re-
double efforts to recruit and retain a diverse membership and prompt other Rotari-
ans—especially women—to step into leadership roles in our organization.  
 

On August 25, after four years without a single case of wild polio, the 47 countries in 
the African region were certified free of wild poliovirus. The magnitude of this accom-
plishment cannot be overstated and it would not have been possible without the work 
of Rotary over the course of the last 35 years. You can learn more about polio eradica-
tion in the African region here: www.africakicksoutwildpolio.com. Of course, our work 
to end polio is yet unfinished. Polio remains endemic in both Afghanistan and Pakistan 
and we can’t afford to rest on our laurels. Take a moment to make a contribution to 
PolioPlus marking this milestone. Register for the virtual “Polio Eradication in 2020” 
event scheduled for October 6. Plan a community event for World Polio Day on Octo-
ber 24. Get informed at www.endpolio.org. Together, we can keep Rotary’s promise 
to the children of the world, drop to zero, and end polio for good. 
 

It’s easy to get discouraged these days. Who among us hasn’t had enough Zoom to 
last a lifetime? Who doesn’t miss gathering together in-person to share a meal or 
catch a film with family and friends? Who wouldn’t prefer shopping unmasked? Yes, 
there are undoubtedly reasons to be discouraged. But, as the two stories above 
demonstrate, there is also success to be celebrated and inspiration in abundance to 
be found. 
 

Rotary is helping me choose inspiration over discouragement. I hope it does the same 
for you. Together, we can celebrate these milestones and then get back to doing the 
daily work of bringing Service Above Self alive across the globe, in our communities, 
and in ourselves.    
 

     In Rotary Service,  
          Nathan Triplett, District Governor 2020-2021  

https://www.rotary.org/en/african-region-declared-free-of-wild-poliovirus
http://www.africakicksoutwildpolio.com
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Questions? Concerns? Suggestions?  Please contact District Administrator Ingrid Nova  

517-604-6360 or rotary6360@gmail.com 

District Office: 741 Wolverine Road, Mason, MI 48854 

 
 

 

 

 District 6360 is now on Facebook!  Join our Group Page– Just Search “District 6360!” 

 

Nominations Now  

Accepted for District 

Governor Nominee 
(Rotary Year 2023-2024) 

Nominations are now being            

accepted from clubs of people       

interested in and willing to 

serve as District 6360 Governor for the Rotary year 2023-2024.  Deadline for nominations to 

be received from clubs is Friday, November 6, 2020. 
 

Qualifications for serving as District Governor are as follows: 

 The person must be a member in good standing of a functioning club in District 6360, and 

the integrity of the classification of membership must be without question. 

 The person must have served as a Club President. 

 The person must demonstrate willingness, commitment, and ability to fulfill the duties 

and responsibilities of the office of governor, as well as knowledge of the duties and re-

sponsibilities of the office of governor. 

 The person must have been a member of a Rotary club for at least 

seven (7) years at the time of taking office as governor. 
 

The official “District Governor Nominee Nomination Form” must be 

used, and a Resolution by the club must also accompany the com-

pleted form. The form is available from the District Office. Contact In-

grid Nova at rotary6360@gmail.com or 517-604-6360 for the DGN 

Nomination form, and to ask questions. Please remember, no cam-

paigning is allowed.  
 

      The form is due by Friday, November 6, 2020. Thank you!   



 

 

Special Event: Polio Panel Discussion October 6 
 

As many of you know, October 24, 2020 is National 
Polio Eradication Day.  So, we have planned a special 
pre-Polio eradication event on October 6th. This pro-
gram will feature three of the top members of the Po-
lio Eradication committee to discuss the PolioPlus pro-
gram.  We are encouraging all clubs to make this your 
club meeting for the week.  This program will be espe-
cially relevant. 
Also, if you have been in Rotary for five years or less. 
Please consider putting this on you calendar for next 
month.   
 

This started out as a program for my club and then we 
thought it should be open to the entire District 6360.  
Now it has grown and is being hosted by District 6400 
and will include all 21 Districts in Zone 28 and may be 
live streamed on YouTube. 
 

Let us see if we can get at least half the Rotarians in 
District 6360 to join this event.  To register for the 
event click HERE and on October 5th click on the red 

Polio 2020.  You must register for the event so they can send you the link to join the Zoom meeting 
on October 6, 2020. If you have any questions regarding this event, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Yours in Rotary, PDG Ed Foster        C:  517-230-7998, ed@fosterdvm.com  
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Jennifer Jones, Nominated as First Woman RI President 
 

Jennifer E. Jones, a member of the Rotary Club of Windsor-Roseland, 
Ontario, Canada, has been nominated to become Rotary International’s 
president for 2022-23, a groundbreaking selection that will make her the 
first woman to hold that office in the organization’s 115-year history. Jones 
will officially become president-nominee on 1 October if no other 
candidates challenge her.  
 

Jones says she sees Rotary’s Action Plan as a catalyst for increasing Rotary’s 
impact. “As we reflect upon our new strategic priorities, we could have 
never envisioned that our ability to adapt would become our North Star 
during what is inarguably the most profound time in recent history,” Jones 
said in her vision statement. “Silver linings rise out of the most challenging 
circumstances. Using metric-driven goals, I will harness this historic 
landscape to innovate, educate, and communicate opportunities that 
reflect today’s reality.”  Read more HERE.  
 

                           Congratulations, Jennifer!  

http://rotary6400.org/?p=8980
https://www.rotary.org/en/jennifer-e-jones-makes-history-becomes-first-woman-named-rotary-president-nominee
http://rotary6400.org/?p=8980


 

 

  Donation Matching Program Begins September 1 
 

Once again this year, you will have the opportunity to have your donations to The Rotary Founda-
tion’s Annual Fund multiplied. Beginning September 1, 2020, donations to The Rotary Foundation’s 
Annual Fund will be matched using Foundation Recognition Points donated by some very generous 
Rotarians in our District. 
 

Rotarians can use this opportunity to receive additional Foundation Recognition Points to more 
quickly reach higher recognition levels. This matching program will continue until May 31, 2021, or 
until our pool of Foundation Recognition Points is exhausted. 
 

Here are some details on how this works: 
 

 Our District will match your contribution to TRF’s Annual Fund on a one-to-one basis. You will re-
ceive Foundation Recognition Points equal to the amount of your contribution to the Annual 
Fund, up to a maximum of 500 points. 

 

 To qualify for the match, your donation must be made between September 1, 2020 and May 31, 
2021 (or until the pool of available points is exhausted). 

 

 Please send proof of your donation by email or mail to our District’s Fundraising Subcommittee 
Chair: 

 Teresa Brandell 
 323 Elmshaven Drive 
 Lansing, MI 48917 
 Email: Teresa.M.Brandell@gmail.com 
 Phone: 517-242-0125 
 

 Note that the match will apply ONLY to contributions to TRF’s Annual Fund. 
 

Our Rotary Foundation is facing unprecedented demand on funds this year. Requests for grants are 
extremely high, both locally and internationally. There is much need, and our continued support of 
TRF’s Annual Fund will help insure that we are able to help as much as possible. 
 

Remember that contributions to The Annual Fund are used for projects – both locally here in our 
own communities, and around the world. This is the engine that helps Rotarians fulfill our credo of 
“Service Above Self.” 
 

Remember: The Rotary Foundation is our Number One charity as Rotarians! 
It’s the way we do good in the world! 
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District Governor Visits Going On NOW!  

The official District Governor visits to each of the Rotary Clubs in our District started in July!  DG Na-

than recently sent out the Club Visit Schedule to Club Presidents and has asked Clubs to confirm 

that the visit date works and whether the Club is meeting in person or virtually. DG Nathan will be 

reaching out individually to clubs as we approach your scheduled date to confirm and make neces-

sary arrangements, whether virtual or in-person.  
 

Is your Rotary Club conducting a socially-distant service project?  DG Nathan would be very inter-

ested in lending a hand as his schedule allows. Please let us know if you have a project upcoming!  
 

If you have any questions regarding club visits, please contact  

DG Nathan or District Administrator Ingrid Nova 

 

NOMINATIONS WANTED: 

GOLDEN TROWEL AWARDS 
 

Do you have someone that has made a sig-
nificant contribution to your club’s project 

and is NOT a Rotarian?  How about thanking them by nominating that person(s) for the 
 

Rotary District 6360 Foundation Golden Trowel Award 
 

Rotary Dist. 6360 Foundation annually awards up to four Golden Trowel Awards to non-
Rotarian individuals or groups who have made a major contribution to a Rotary project. 

 

 The nominee must be a Non-Rotarian 

 The nominee may be a person, non-profit organization, business, church,  

group of individuals, or government agency   

 The nominee must have made a significant contribution to a specific  

Rotary sponsored project/event 
 

Please click HERE for the Nomination Form.   
Mail or e-mail (preferred) a copy of this form by September 12, 2020 to 

Bryan Zocher, District 6360 Foundation Trustee, 3867 Greenleaf Circle,  

Kalamazoo MI 49008 Email: bryan.zocher@kresa.org  

Late applications will not be accepted  

https://www.dacdb.com/Rotary/Accounts/6360/Downloads/0/District%206360%20Foundation/District%206360%20Foundation%20Golden%20Trowel%20Application.pdf
https://www.dacdb.com/Rotary/Accounts/6360/Downloads/0/District 6360 Foundation/District 6360 Foundation Golden Trowel Application.pdf
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What the World Needs Now is Love… 
And the World Needs ROTARY! 

(Burt Bacharach, 1965) 
 

“What the world needs now is love, sweet love 
It's the only thing that there's just too little of 
What the world needs now is love, sweet love, 

No not just for some but for everyone.” 
 

Living through this Pandemic and all the crises we are learning that Hope, Love, Caring, Respect, and 
Responsibility are important values to live by.   Rotary’s Core Values of Integrity, Fellowship, Leader-
ship, Diversity, and Service are rooted in these values as well as well as our Four-Way Test to what 
we think, say, and do.  (Wish the world lived by these, don’t you?)   
 

When asked why people are members of Rotary, the responses are:  
To give back to my community, Passion for service, Fellowship, Community Service, 
Community ambassadorship, Worldwide diversity, Service and Community, Helping my community, 
Opportunity to learn and serve, Fellowship and caring. 
 

So, the questions are:   
“Are we engaging our membership with their passion, their reason for joining Rotary?”      
“Are we engaging our membership with what the world (our communities) needs and what people 
need?”   
 “Are we connecting??” 
 

This month we’re focusing on Membership Engagement.   During the month of September, I chal-
lenge each club to talk with each of your members and find out what each person’s passion is for 
service.  What are their skills sets?  What are their hobbies?  What would they like to do?   
 

Lansing Rotary club has a Member to Member 
program.  South Haven did Board Buddies, 
patterned after Saugatuck’s Member Caring pro-
gram.  These activities connected members dur-
ing this pandemic and proved valuable.  What is 
your club doing to connect members??   
 

Just because we’re in a pandemic doesn’t mean 
we can’t.  We can connect.  We can serve our 
communities.   Service and connection may look 
differently and takes a little more work.  But we 
are Rotarians.  We CAN!  We are “People of Ac-
tion!”   As my mother says, “You can do anything 
if you put your mind to it!”   
 

Let’s stay connected!   
 

     ~ iPDG Margie Haas, 
            District Membership Chair 



 

   Rotarians Doing Good In Their  
Communities Thanks to The Rotary Foundation! 
        

        By: Kathy Gallagher, Chair, District 6360 Rotary Foundation Committee 
 

In the August newsletter, we featured some of the projects made possible through the district designated 
funds through The Rotary Foundation. Let’s take a look at a few more of the projects planned for 2020-
2021!! 
 

Thanks to all of the Rotarians in District 6360 who invest in and enhance their communities and citizens 
through your projects. Special thanks to the Rotarians who support the Rotary Foundation Annual Fund 
which makes grant funding available each year!  
  

Wagner Building Energy Efficiency/ADA Compliant 
The Marshall Rotary Club will complete its restoration of an historic building that houses a visual arts stu-
dio.  This grant will be used to make the building completely compliant with the American with Disabilities 
Act, especially providing access and safety equipment (handrails /, safety rails and bathroom fixtures) on all 
levels of the facility.  
 

Prairie Ridge Elementary Reading Program 
The Oshtemo Rotary Club visits the local elementary 
school to read with the students during Reading 
Month (March).  At the conclusion of the month, each 
student will receive a new book that is for them to 
keep.  The money for this grant is used to purchase the 
new books. 
 

Summer Step up Program 
With this grant, the Otsego Rotary Club will introduce 
the Summer Step-Up to Literacy project to help pre-
vent the summer slide with students at Otsego Public 
Schools. This program gets books in the hands of stu-
dents during the summer months while school is not in 
session. This program's strategic action is to increase summer reading, maintain reading skills and abilities, 
and prevent the “summer slide.” This has a greater impact on our lower-income families, but the reality is 
that the summer slide can affect any child. It is an ongoing challenge that schools face every year, and is dis-
couraging development for our most at-risk learners. 
 

Saugatuck-Douglas Boys & Girls Club 
The Rotary Club of Saugatuck-Douglas launched an effort to bring permanent and much needed after 
school and summer programs to the Saugatuck public schools. One of the major components of cost to de-
liver after school and summer program is dedicated supplies and equipment. This grant will provide for sup-
plies for educational, art, physical education and technology needs. 
 

Small Business Relief Online Technology Resources 
The Rotary Club of Saugatuck-Douglas will create an online learning platform for local organizations dealing 
with the methods, practices, and tools for customer relationship management. The online learning platform 
will consist of short videos, full instruction guides, and access to skilled technology consultants for the pur-
pose of bringing all customer-facing organizations up to par with the latest technologies for customer en-
gagement via websites and social media, e-commerce and online payments, and advertising through online 
media outlets. 
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District 6360 Pilot Speaking Program with Toastmasters International  
 

In January of this year, Rotary International and Toastmasters International announced an alliance to 
bring Toastmaster speaker training to Rotarians. This alliance will enable members of Rotary to en-
hance their skills, broaden their network, and increase their positive impact in their community 
through their voice.   
 

Toastmasters created a set of eight structured communication and leadership development courses 
for Rotary based on the Pathway learning model they have for their members. The program is now 
available for online learning through the Rotary Learning Center, learn.rotary.org.  
 

In the last couple of months, a joint group of members from Lansing area Toastmasters and Rotary 
have met to develop a pilot program to bring these new teachings to Rotarians. This in-person pilot 
program will be lead by Toastmasters who will help Rotarians sharpen their speaking skills. 
 

The program will kick off in January and be held twice a month. Right now we are planning on Zoom 
for this first cohort. The nine-week program will proceed through the Toastmaster paths of learning 
that has been developed for Rotarians.  
 

Our friends at Toastmasters will lead the program, which will be limited to ten Rotarians for this first 
round. Rotarians will be given the chance to craft and deliver a speech to their peers while being 
evaluated by the Toastmaster leaders. 
 

We hope that both the members of Toastmasters and Rotary will benefit from this program; Rotari-
ans will gain new skills in public speaking and leadership while Toastmasters will learn how we serve 
our communities through service projects and following the Four Way Test.   
 

Why is this program so important to us as Rotarians and why should you participate? As Rotarians 
we are encouraged to get up in front of our club each week to share with our fellow members, 
whether it is a Happy/Sad Dollar or if you are the featured speaker. What if we use these lessons 
from Toastmasters to craft our speaking time to be meaningful and powerful during that time? We 
can make an even greater difference in our world with our words.  
 

For more information on this program contact District Governor Elect, Rita LaMoreaux at  
ritalamoreaux@gmail.com or 517-974-5523.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Links to Learn More: 
 

     Partnership       Learning     Alliance        FAQ      RI Magazine     Toastmasters     YouTube Video 
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   What: Rotary/Toastmasters learning program for speaking and leadership  
   Who: Toastmaster lead – Rotarians participate 
   Where: Online at first with hopes to be in person 
   When: Starting January 2021 
   How: Class will be limited to ten Rotarians  
   Cost: Free!  

https://www.rotary.org/en/toastmasters-and-rotary-partner-help-members-grow
https://learn.rotary.org/learn/catalog?ctldoc-catalog-0=se-toastmasters
https://www.toastmasters.org/about/rotary-alliance
https://www.toastmasters.org/footer/faq/Rotary
https://www.toastmasters.org/magazine/magazine-issues/2020/aug/my-turn-dual-member-dual-benefits
https://www.toastmasters.org/about/rotary-alliance/rotary%20resources
https://youtu.be/OTG7aTURPXQ%20-%20Video%20about%20the%20alliance


 

Marshall Rotary Restores Downtown Marshall Building  
 

Marshall Rotarians have been 
working on restoring the Wag-
ner building since 2012, volun-
teering thousands hours and 
many Marshall Rotary Founda-
tion and District Foundation 
grants. This building was pur-
chased in 2012 for $170,000 and 
is currently in the final phase of 
renovations for its 150th anni-
versary. The building has recent-
ly been appraised for near two 
million dollars with the comple-
tion of its 1st to 3rd floor eleva-
tor and south extension.  

This building  is owned by Eastend Studio & Gallery which is 
one of the major organizations dedicated to the visual arts in 
Calhoun County. This huge project has made possible primar-
ily by Marshall Rotary Club and its members, and has saved 
Marshall’s first building to be made part of the National his-
toric register. If you would like to see this transformation of 
the Wagner Building, please call 269-419-9891 or email PDG 
Jay Larson at larson0337@gmail.com and he will be happy to 
give you a tour of this building. 
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YOUR DISTRICT D.R.E.A.M. TEAM! 
 

Develop, Retain, Engage, All Members Team 
Your District Membership Team is now known as the DREAM Team! 
 

We are here to assist your club in dreaming BIG and expanding 
your club to increase capacity to impact your community.  Please 
contact us!!  
 

Our District Goals:    
 To increase the number of clubs including different type of clubs:   Satellite, Passport, E-Club, 

Cased-based Club, Corporation Club, etc.; 
 To strengthen clubs– provide Leadership Development in conjunction with District Leadership  
 To increase number of members district-wide  from 2,231 to 2,454 
 

DREAM Team members are: 
 

 Chair:  iPDG Margie Haas 
 PDG Jim Cupper – Kalamazoo Rotary Club; New Club Development;  Marketing Strategy 
 PDG Ed Foster – Charlotte Rotary Club Alumni 
 Ron Collins – Saugatuck-Douglas Rotary Membership Chair 
 Mark Odland – 
 South Haven Rotary 
 Club 
 Barbara Wallen –     
 Union City Rotary 
 Membership Chair  
 Dale Charters – 
 Plainwell Rotary 
 Club, Area 5  
 Assistant Governor 
 DGN – TBD 
 Melody Wallace – 
 Dowagiac Rotary 
 Club 
 T.R. Shaw – District 
 PI chair, Cereal City  
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WANTED 

The DREAM TEAM is looking for more people to 

serve on the committee 

 
 Young Professionals – to develop strategies to 

target young professionals as members  

 A person to act as DREAM team support person 

  Qualifications:  Proficient in Word, Excel,   

    social media, meeting planning and  

    follow-up 

 

For more information and to volunteer, contact 

DREAM Team Chair:  Margie Haas, 269-838-3392,     

    haasmargie@gmail.com.  
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COVID Doesn't Deter South Haven Rotarians: 
Virtual Pancake Breakfast Great Success!  

 

While the COVID pandemic has kept or-
ganizations from their normal activities 
in recent months it hasn't deterred 
South Haven Rotarians from remaining 
active in the community as evidenced 
by a successful virtual fundraiser this 
past Sunday, Aug 9. 
 

For nearly 50 years the Rotarians had 
sponsored a pancake breakfast at the 
South Haven Airport in conjunction with 
the National Blueberry Festival. That 
wasn't possible this year because of 
COVID and the absence of a traditional 

festival schedule. So the Rotarians decided to go it alone, safely. 
 

The Rotarians sponsored a virtual pancake breakfast fundraiser. The event from the downtown pavil-
ion was streamed live on Facebook with a goal of raising $9,000 in 90 minutes. The result was hun-
dreds of donations, mostly on-line, totaling $11,000. Those who came to the pavilion to watch the 
production and make a donation received safely packaged Jiffy pancake mix and freshly picked blue-
berries from DeGrandchamp Farms of South Haven. Delicious home-cooked pancake breakfasts 
abounded throughout the community! 

 

Co-chairs Rosalie Plechaty and Dan Thompson 
hosted the production that featured many of 
the organizations benefiting from Rotary con-
tributions. The South Haven Rotarians over 
the past year contributed a record $51,000 to 
local, regional and international non-profit or-
ganizations. Congratulations!  
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DEVELOPING NEW ROTARY CLUBS! 
 

Did You Know There are Many Different Types of Rotary Clubs? 
 

Most of us are in the traditional style of Rotary club.  Rotary International has expanded club models 
to fit diverse life styles.   The District Membership Team is ready to work on starting new clubs with-
in our district.   
 

For more information contact your District D.R.E.A.M. (Develop, Retain, Engage, All Members) 
Team.  PDG Margie Haas, 269-838-3392, haasmargie@gmail.com.  
 

Satellite Club:  A Rotary club sponsored 
by a traditional club but with its own 
meetings, projects, bylaws, and board.   
This style appeals to those who want a 
club experience or meeting format or 
time other than what’s offered by the 
traditional clubs in the area.  Learn 
more at Rotary.org Guide to Satellite 
Clubs.   Minimum number of members 
to charter:  8.  
 

District 6360 has two Satellite Clubs – 
Charlotte (photo at right) and Kalamazoo.   
 

E-Club:  A Rotary club that meets primarily online People who travel frequently, whose schedules 
make it difficult to meet in person, or who prefer an online experience.  Learn more about online 
club meetings. Minimum number of members to charter:  20  
 

Passport Club:   A Rotary club 
that allows members to attend 
other Rotary club meetings as 
long as they attend a specified 
number of meetings in their own 
club each year.   This style appeals 
to those who travel frequently, or 
those who enjoy trying a variety 
of club experiences and meeting 
lots of new people.  Learn more 
in the Guide to Passport Clubs.  
Minimum number of members to 
charter: 20   
 
 

 
               Continued on next page... 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

DG Nathan Visits Marshall Rotary  
 

Marshall Rotary President, Jack Reed welcomed Rotary 
District 6360 Governor, Nathan Triplett 
Nathan reported on goals for District 6360: 
 

Opportunities this year: 
 

1. To develop new models for clubs to increase our 
members. Meet people where they are at creating new 
kinds of meetings. 

2. To Schedule one planning meeting per year. To build 
long term plans that move forward 

3. Elect members carefully. We want folks who really want 
to be Rotarians and participate with their skills. 
4. To Continue promises to children of the world. Polio 
plus programs. Financial support. Clean Water 
Initiative. Supporting the ROTARY FOUNDATION. 

 

The Silver lining is that we have learned and have thrived. 
Virtual meetings. Capable of innovation. 
Values as an organization allows us to uplift those in need. 
The District is committed to success.  
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Types of Rotary Clubs, continued… 
 

Corporate Club:   A club whose members (or most of them) work for the same employer.  This style 
appeals to those employees of an organization who want to come together to do good in their com-
munity.  Minimum number of members to charter:  20  
 

Cause-Based Club:   A club whose members are passionate about a particular cause and focus their 
service efforts in that area .  This style appeals to those people who want to connect with others 
while addressing a particular set of problems.  Minimum number of members to charter:20  
 

Alumni-based Club:   A club whose members (or most of them) are former Rotary or Rotary Founda-
tion program participants.  This style appeals to those who have participated in Rotary outside of a 
club.  Minimum number of members to charter: 20  
 

Rotaract Club:   A club of members ages 18-30 that is sponsored by 
a Rotary club and often works with that club on projects. This style 
appeals to people ages 18-30 who want to serve their communities, 
develop leadership and professional skills, and have fun through ser-
vice. Learn more in the Rotaract Handbook. 
 

  Visit Rotary International FAQ on  
Club Flexibility HERE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://my.rotary.org/en/club-flexibility-faq
https://my.rotary.org/en/club-flexibility-faq
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The 2021 Rotary International Convention will be in  

Taipei, Taiwan!! 

June 12-16, 2021 at the  

 Taipei Nangang Exhibition Center (TaiNEX)  

View the Taipei 2021 Convention Promotional Video HERE   

The friendly city Taipei invites you to the Rotary International Convention from June 12 to 

16, 2021. The Convention is the perfect place to discover new opportunities for service 

and friendship.  We are from the 12 Hosting Districts in Taiwan with around 35,000 Ro-

tarians, anxious to show you our hospitality and warmest welcome.  

The charm of Taipei lies in its vibrant spirit, enthusiasm, diversified culture, culinary  de-

lights and much more. The innovation and ongoing developments in Taiwan have also 

attracted people from all over the world. 

Join us at the Rotary Convention in 2021,  

and Feel the Energy in Taipei!  
 

Register for the RI International Convention HERE!!  

https://www.rotarytaipei2021.org/
https://www.tainex1.com.tw/en/
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_wEbyRTcvsqq2.mp4?1587306214
https://www.riconvention.org/en/taipei/register


 

 

 October 6, 2020—Polio Eradication, Panel Discussion (see Page 3) 

 October 24, 2020—World Polio Day  

 November 7, 2020—Staff/Board Meeting, 9:00 AM, via ZOOM (Contact Ingrid Nova for link) 

 Nov. 12, 2020— TRF District Gala &  Rotary Dist. 6360 Foundation Recognition Dinner —CANCELLED 

 January 9, 2021—Staff/Board Meeting, 9:00 AM, via ZOOM  

 February  7-11, 2021—International Assembly, Orlando, FL– Tentative 
 February 2021—Dates to be determined—Pre-PETS 
 March 11-13, 2021—Great Lakes Rotary PETS, Kalamazoo Radisson 
 

 

 

Don’t Forget to Check the Calendar on www.DACdb.com!  
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25th of  

Every 

Month!  

 

Congratulations to Last  
Month’s Winner!  

 
Raymond Lanjopoulos of the Grand Ledge Rotary Club won last month’s prize drawing– 
Congratulations!  Last month the phone was hidden on page 3 on the desk! Where could 
it be this month??  Every month I will ask you to find the Rotary phone hidden some-
where in the newsletter…. It will look like the one below (that’s not the one hidden!), but 
it may be any size or color!!  
 

If and when you find it, email or call to tell me where you found it and you will be en-
tered into that month’s drawing for a “wonderful prize!!” Have fun 
and happy hunting!!     

 

Ingrid Nova, District Administrator  
517-604-6360     

Rotary6360@gmail.com  

Upcoming Deadlines,  

Dates & Events…  
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